CITY OF EL CAJON

CITY ATTORNEY

August 13, 2012

Sent Via Email Only

Citizens’ Oversight Projects
raylutz@citizensoversight.org

Re: Request for Public Records Received August 2, 2012

Dear Mr. Lutz:

Your request made pursuant to the California Public Records Act (“CPRA”), California
Government Code section 6250 et seq., was forwarded to this office for review and response.
You requested:

1) Maintenance costs for the ECPAC Theater since 1995, including any renovations and
emergency repairs.

2) Utility costs for the theater during the same time period.

3) Agreement with the Grossmont-Cuyamaca College district, transferring ownership of
the theater to the City of El Cajon for $1.00 and executed in 1995.

4) Any documents from the committee chaired by then El Cajon Mayor James Snapp
and La Mesa Mayor Paul Fordem that worked closely with volunteers from the
Women’s Committee of the Grossmont Community Concert Association, local
businesses, clubs, and citizens to raise nearly $400K to outfit the theater with lighting,
seating, PA system, etc., between 1975 and 1977.

In accordance with Government Code section 6253(c), we have determined that the City
is in possession of records that are responsive to your request.

We are still working to compile the records you requested under Items #1 and #2. These
should be available to you by August 24, 2012, and we will notify you if they are available
sooner.

Regarding Item #3, a thorough search by City staff of City records did not produce any
documents that reflected the amount of “$1.00” as consideration for the transfer of ownership of
the theater to the City of El Cajon. However, we have included other records we feel are
responsive to your request.

Regarding Item #4, a thorough search by City staff of City records did not produce any
documents which referenced a committee chaired by then El Cajon Mayor James Snapp or La
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Mesa Mayor Paul Fordem. However, we have included records we feel are responsive to your

request as it relates to the Women’s Committee and fundraising efforts for the theatre during
1975 and 1977.

Thank you for your patience and courtesy in this matter. If you have any questions, feel
free to contact this office.

Very truly yours,
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Autumn D. Springfield
Staff Attorney

cc: Morgan L. Foley, City Attorney
Douglas Williford, City Manager
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